From: Nitsa Sattentau
Sent: 08 July 2019 16:54

To: Fowler, David

Subject: planning application 2019/2375/P

Dear Mr Fowler,

We live round the corner from the junction of Thurlow Road, Downshire Hill and Rosslyn Hill. This is already a very congested and polluted place. A new school here will obviously generate yet more traffic and poison the children who attend.

We cannot understand why this proposal should be approved given that there are already too many schools in Hampstead and demand is falling.

Hampstead used to be a pleasant place to live. No longer. The noise and pollution of numerous redevelopments and refurbishments together with the traffic congestion have seriously degraded this area. Why allow the situation to be made significantly worse by allowing a quite unnecessary project to take place which will impact on the lives of the local inhabitants and the children in the school?

Please reject this application.

Yours

Neville Sattentau.